Howdy from the MJ Ranch!




April 1, 2008
Will somebody please order up Spring! ( We think it is going to warm up and then here comes the cold again.  My seedlings are up and if I put my nose real close to those little tomato plants, I can almost taste those tomatoes!
We were down at the Shawnee Civic Center this past Saturday and had a good time visiting with people about nutrition and grass-fed beef.  Took a granddaughter with me and she had a good time too!  Wished we could have had some beef to sell, on the spot, down there, but are getting very slim on cuts and are completely out of Gourmet Ground Beef again.   However, we will be getting more beef tomorrow.  The winner of the $25 drawing for G. Ground Beef is Terri Frieze!  

Kind of having a dilemma with knowing just how lean to make the Ground Beef.  This last time it came out about 93% lean.  That, for us, made it dry and not as tasty.  Some liked it that way and some did not.  Sooo, think we have settled on having it always between 85% to 87% lean.  Would you believe that, in the last issue of Stockman Grass Farmer, Allan Nation came out with this:  “the hot new thing in restaurants is a “gourmet” hamburger with a 25 to 30% grassfat content”.   Don’t think we want to go that much fat but, do remember, those Essential Fatty Acids (Omega 3’s, CLA’s,etc.) ARE in the fat and come from GRASS!  If any customers, purchasing ½ or whole, want  90% lean hamburger, they only have to tell the processor. That means they will trim off more of the fat and, or course, you would then get less burger.  (If any would want to consistently get 90% lean from us, let me know and we can carry some for you!)  Comments?   We certainly appreciate input from our customers!
WHAT’S WITH THE BEEF:  
The cattle have come through a hard winter and are really out there scrounging for that green stuff.  They are continuing to get hay rolled out on the pastures, but are so ready to be turned into a 6” tall green pasture.  That usually comes about the middle of April.  Hopefully, this next week, that sun will warm us up so the grass can shoot on up!
We are out of some cuts at this time.  A new restaurant, BELLA, which will be opening up June 1st  in the River City Market, 412-a Delaware St., K. C. Mo., (www.bellarivermarket.com) just bought all our Ribeyes and K. C. Strips.  They will be featuring our beef, so to many who have asked if there is a place to eat our beef in K. C.
---there now is one!  We still have some nice boneless roasts, filets, sirloin and round steak, short ribs, and I would sell some brisket---even if it is not on our price list.    
We will be assessing our yearling herd around the first of May to see how many ¼’s, ½’s and wholes we will be able to sell in the Spring.  If you are interested, do get on the “list”.  We will then contact everyone about the first of May and let you know when your beef will be ready for processing.  First come----first served!   Some may need to wait until Fall, but there is still beef available.  Happy to answer questions.
Mel and Joyce 
